Monthly Board Meeting
PARTRIDGE TOWNSHIP
March 5, 2025

Vice-Chairman, Scott Peterson called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Present were Scott Peterson,
David Durheim, Tim Loew & Anne Stitt. Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Minutes of the last Board
Meeting read. Scott asked if any objections/corrections, none being stated minutes approved as read.
Treasurer’s report was read. Beginning balance $102,963.82, receipts totaled $23,316.23 &
disbursements of $34,556.17 for ending balance of $91,723.88. Outstanding checks of $33,181.01 to
bring bank balance to $124,904.89. David made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report as read, 2™ by
Scott, motion carried 2-0. Claims to be paid tonight: 8009-8011

Special Visitor:
e None
Public Comment Period:

e Tim Loew wanted to talk about Partridge Dr, especially from the tracks to Andrea Jensen’s. Over
the past 30 years the road has gotten wider and more gravel is in the ditch. His points were
1. Restore road — no crown now - actually a belly from being cut down, 2. Pulled shoulders in to
quickly and it didn’t work waste of money, has to be done in spring and slowly bring in the dirt
not leave the clumps and only working it once, 3. You need moisture to grade, it has been done
when dry and that doesn’t work and is a waste of money, 4. Fall clean up they should be watching
weather and grade right before we go into single digit temps so that it is good for the winter
instead of 6 months of wash boards. 5. The last storm (not yesterdays) storm was Friday he got
plowed out Tuesday at 1:45, he said he was told by David our contractor was out of town. David
did interject and stated that contractor would have returned if we got more than 6, Tim said
negate this point then that makes sense. Scott said that Ovid Jensen had approached him on that
road also, and they believe it is on the gravel list but will look at it at Road Inspection and make it
a priority. Tim thanked the Board for their time and left the meeting.

Old Business:

e David did have someone approach him about possibly doing our snowplowing as they heard
Robert’s is giving that up. David will invite them to come to the April meeting and discuss
options with the Board. They own a plow truck with a wing so it might be a good fit.

e  Phillip Lloyd was sent two letters for plowing snow across the road, called upset was told he
could attend the meeting, he is not in attendance.

e David is still working on the letter for non-compliance of Zoning on Parcel 250332000, Scott
mentioned it appears more stuff was added.

New Business:

e Pine County Township Officer’s Association Meeting Saturday 3/29/25, 9am Hinckley
Community Center

e Board of Appeal and Equalization is scheduled for Tuesday, April 15, 2025 at 3:00 pm at the
Askov Community Center; Scott and David can both be there and have it on their calendars.

Meeting adjourned by Vice-Chairman, Scott at 7:46 P.M.
Respectfully submitted by,
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Anne Stitt, Clerk Scott Peterson, Vice-Chairman




